

# **Kendal Victoria Bowling Club**

## **Minutes of the Committee Meeting**

**Wednesday 12th May 2021 from 7.30pm**

### **1. In attendance/Apologies**

Present: Steve Cornell (Chairperson) Sue Hillbeck (Secretary) Jackie Foster (Treasurer), Paul Crossland, Alan Medcalf, Dan Hartley, Martin Blamire, John Foster, Phil King.

### **2. Minutes of the previous meeting held on Thursday 22nd April 2021.**

These were proposed and accepted as true record by Phil King and seconded by John Foster – all agreed.

### **3. Matters Arising**

- a) Kitchen Hob – AM said Simeon will fit this when he has time.
- b) Awnings – SC has not ordered awnings due to chq being returned, Jackie to issue another chq and he will order, SC asked if wood to be painted and put up before awnings arrive, agreed to get dropped off and would arrange a night to get this sorted.
- c) Chairs – Discussed foldable chairs and agreed to order 30 chairs at £12 each from Homebase and SC to consider building a rack to store them.

### **4. Coronavirus and its effect of the club**

New guidelines to be issued on the 17th of May 2021.

### **5. Treasurers Report**

Jackie reported that the balance in the bank is £24,615.20 and Petty Cash is £85.76

Joey Bean has been paid for the part for the boiler.

Stamps have been bought.

£100 has been received and think its from the Cumberland Building Society – Jackie to confirm.

Jackie advised that some members have still not paid but she will chase this.

Jackie advised that the club could not set up E Savers Acct as only 1% interest – so decided not to proceed with this.

### **6. Secretary's Report**

SH advised invoice has been sent for Westmorland Vets and Parkin & Jackson for sponsor boards.

BCGBA Reg Form needs to be done for Paul Teasdale – Jackie to issue sue with a chq for £12.00.

Discussed Prize Money for first comp and agreed.

SH to send email to Elaine Gilpin asking about use of the school car park for both open and club comps.

Membership data form to be completed for Colin Haworth by 30.06.2021.

Seniors Open Competition to be moved to 6th August 2021.

## **7. New Membership Applications**

Bob Newby and Mike Myers approved

SH to speak to Sandy about Reg form for Mike Myers.

Dave Hourihan has paid for a junior membership for Harrison, but no form has been submitted, SH to speak to him.

## **8. Any other business**

SH has agreed to stand in as new secretary after AG resignation from the position.

Correspondence received from John Iddon stating he does not wish to be D Team Captain, therefore D Team Captain to be appointed.

Steve advised the committee that the club's facebook has been deleted, DH & PC to set up a new page.

SC to contact AG to ask him to download his files onto memory stick and pass to SH for future reference.

Auditor will be required as AG as advised he will not be willing to take on this role.

Discussed options for raffle etc for open comps and decided to order football cards, - SC to order.

Jackie Foster has agreed to captain the D Team in the K&DBL

The Friday Singles and Sunday Doubles leagues have now been cancelled.

Social Nights to be organised on Friday Nights – PC to arrange.

DH asked about the money that was raised in memory of Mike Wilson and whether this has been handed to the family, Dan to make enquires and let us know at the next meeting.

Phil King has mentioned that complaints have been received about parking on Benson Green against the wall, discussed and decided to just keep an eye on it and mention if needed.

SH unable to print at the moment but SC advised to send anything to him, and he will print for her.

PK asked about the ruling on under 18's being in our bar, discussed and advised it should be that all children are out of the bar area at 9pm.

**9. Date and Time of next Meeting**

Wednesday 16th June 2021 at 7.30 pm

Meeting closed at 8.56pm